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Yvon LeBlanc, Warden 
Municipality of Clare 
1185 Highway 1 
Little Brook, NS BOW 1 ZO 

Dear Warden LeBlanc: 

NOVASCOTIA 

Public Works 
Office of the Minister 

PO Box 186, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2N2 

~E~U I ~ECfij\fflf. 
2 8 -10- 2021i 

Thank you for your correspondence dated September 23, 2024, regarding installing a 
crosswalk in front of the Villa d'la Baie in Meteghan. 

Highway safety is a priority for the Government of Nova Scotia, and we continuously 
evaluate roads for potential improvements. I have been in contact with the Area Manager, 
Pamela Mehlman-Shand, who has reached out to the traffic group to request an 
investigation of this section of road. This investigation will determine if a crosswalk in front 
of the Villa d'la Baie is warranted based on current standards. 

Thank you once again for bringing your concerns forward . If there are any further 
questions on this matter, or for additional information, please contact Pamela Mehlman­
Shand, Area Manager, by email at pamela.mehlman-shand@novascotia.ca or by phone 
at 902-742-2416. 

Yours sincerely, 

~c-4 
Kim D. Masland 
Minister of Public Works 

c: Mitchell Conrad, District Director, Western 
Pamala Mehlman-Shand , Area Manager, Lunenburg/Queens 


